
SCHEDULING, EVENTS, & STAFF 

Office Phone: 510-793-6285  (M-F, 10 am - 2 pm)  
Email: office@holytrinityfremont.org 
Online: holytrinityfremont.org 

Pastor Tim Huff:   pastortim@holytrinityfremont.org 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

THIS WEEK AT HOLY TRINITY 

Office Hours:  Mon - Fri, 10 am to 2 pm 
Tuesday 
 Bible Study - 10 am 
Wednesday 
 R&R Circle - 10 am 
 Instrumental Rehearsal - 6:15 pm 
 Choir Rehearsal - 7 pm 
Next Sunday - Epiphany 06 
 Scrip Sunday 
 Worship - 10 am 
 Annual Meeting - 11 am  
  
UPCOMING EVENTS 

Feb 10: Single Service - 10 am 
 Annual Cong. Mtg. - 11:15 am 
Feb 17: Spaghetti Feed Mtg. - 12:15 pm 
Feb 24: Bold Women’s Sunday 
Mar 06: Ash Wednesday 
 
THIS WEEK’S BUILDING USAGE 

(AR = Activity Room,  DK = Dry Kitchen, 
HH = Holland Hall, S = Sanctuary) 
Trinity Full Gospel Church:  
 Sunday 1 pm to 3:30 pm (S/DK) 
 Thursday 7:30 pm to 9 pm (S) 
 Saturday 6 am to 7:30 am (S) 
FCC: 
 Monday, 6:30 pm (AR) 
Narcotics Anonymous: 
 Monday 7:30 pm to 9 pm (HH) 
 Tuesday 7 pm to 9 pm (HH) 
Food Addicts in Recovery: 
 Wednesday 7 pm to 8:30 pm (HH) 
 Saturday 8 am to 9:30 am (HH) 
Vanguard University: 

 Thursday 4:15 pm - 7:30 pm (HH) 
Champion Youth: 
 Friday 6 pm to 8:30 pm (HH) 
 
CHURCH STAFF 
Ministers:  The people of Holy Trinity
 
Choir Director:   Keith Hillesland 
Custodian:    Richard Taylan 
Nursery Attendant:  Erika Lullo 
Organist:    Leilani Camara 
Parish Life Coordinator: Keith Hillesland 
Pastor:     Timothy M. Huff 

 
CHURCH OFFICERS 

President:   Marta Wicke 
Vice President:   Dean Sieglaff 
Financial Secretary:   Tammy Kuhlmann 
Recording Secretary: Cheryl Hall 
Treasurer:   Terri MacFarlane 
 

Council info and meeting minutes are on 
the bulletin board next to the mailboxes. 

 
PRAYER CHAIN 

Donna Lee: donnalee1594@gmail.com, 
 925-454-5284 
Briana Holland: holland23@comcast.net 
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FEBRUARY 03, 2019 - EPIPHANY 05 

84 people worshiped last Sunday 

The chancel flowers are given to the glory of God. 

We extend a heartfelt embrace to all who are seeking 
God’s love and grace. We welcome all because God welcomes all, 
regardless of race or culture, Deaf or hearing, sexual orientation, 
gender identity, gender expression, or relationship status. We 
welcome all without regard to addictions, physical or mental health, 
varying intellects and abilities, imprisonment, socio-economic 
circumstances, or anything that too often divides us. We invite you, 
wherever you are in your faith journey, to join us in caring, sharing, 
and serving God through our unity in Christ. Welcome.  
 
DURING WORSHIP TODAY… 
Ask an Usher: 
 For large print bulletins. 
 If you wish communion to be brought to you 
Families with children: 
 Nursery for infants and toddlers is in Holland Hall.   
 ‘Busy Bags’ are available in rack by the front door. 
 Children's Worship Bulletins are available by the front door. 
Worship Choice: 
 You may remain seated when others are standing.  
 

THIS SUNDAY’S SCHEDULE 
Epiphany 05 - Souper Bowl of Caring 
Nacho Name Tag Sunday 
 Worship - 8:45 am - 21st Century Traditional 
 Soup Potluck  - 10 am 
 Worship - 11 am - Service of Living Praise 
 

WORSHIP HELPERS 
10 am 
Acolyte:  Zach Harren 
Altar:  Donna Lee 
Communion:  Sally Bentley, 
Lay Liturgists:  Carmen Blair, 
 Karen Narveson 
Lector:  Cheryl Hall 
Ushers:  Anthony Di Paola, 
 Michael Di Paola 
 
 

11 am 
Acolyte:  Marielle Miedema 
Lay Liturgists:  Carmen Blair, 
 Karen Narveson 
Video:  Annelise Miedema 



N , N , & U  E  
Thank You 
Thank you to Carmen Blair for sharing the 
Message today while Pastor Tim is away 
on his yearly Continuing Education. This 
year he is traveling to Jacksonville, 
Florida. He is part of the ELCA Network of 
Children, Youth and Family Event. He is 
Co-Chair of the Main Stage Team.  
 
Souper Bowl of Caring & Soup Potluck 
Join us between services today for our 
Soup Potluck benefitting the Souper Bowl 
of Caring fundraiser event. Holy Trinity 
has participated in this event since 2006 
and over the last 13 years we have raised 
$9,100 for local food pantries/kitchens 
and have collected 855 items. Your tax 
deductible donation will directly benefit 
LOV in Newark. 
 
R&R Circle 
R&R Circle (a WELCA Bible Study group) 
will be meeting on Wednesday, February 
6th at 10 am in the Activity Room. 
 
Single 10 am Service and Annual 
Congregational Meeting Next Sunday  
Our Annual Congregational Meeting is 
coming up on February 10th after a single 
worship service at 10 am. Please mark 
your calendars and plan to attend to find 
out what has happened at HTLC this past 
year and to help plan our future. We will 
be voting on council members, a budget, 
and discussing other things important to 

the health of the church. We need your 
input! A quorum is necessary, so if 
nothing else, just show up, sign in, eat, 
vote, and find out how many leaves 
appear on our Giving Tree. 
 
Annual Report  
A friendly reminder that any reports for 
the Annual Meeting Report will be due by 
February 4th (that’s tomorrow!).  
  
Spaghetti Feed Meeting 
There will be an initial planning meeting 
for the Spaghetti Feed on Sunday, 
February 17th at 12:15 pm. All who are 
interested in helping out with our annual 
fun fundraising event please come. 
  
Stewardship 2019  
The Stewardship 
2019 drive is up and 
running. We’ve 
received numerous 
forms already, so the 
Giving Tree in the 
Narthex should be at a beautiful early 
spring bloom for the annual meeting. Of 
course, we want to have that tree covered 
with leaves as we move into lent, so be 
sure to pick up a form from the table next 
to the tree in the narthex. Are you not 
sure about what to list for ways you help 
in your community and at the church, or 
something you may be willing to do? Here 
are some examples of the things people 

are doing: singing carols as part of Family 
Advent Night, teaching Sunday School, 
ushering, coaching softball, making jam, 
and acolyting (some apparently 
reluctantly, which Erik can sympathize 
with from his childhood). There is also 
space to brainstorm new ideas for the 
church! Turn in your forms to the offering 
plate, Erik Holland’s box near the office, 
or leaf them with Erik himself. 

Pකඉඡඍකඛ ඗ඎ ගඐඍ Cඐඝකඋඐ 
Deputy Officer Natalie Corona, Sandy Elfstrom, Lee Glover, Steve Holland, Elise 

Lewis, Hal Lewis, Kat Milton, Deanna Pickering, Denise Quintana, Karin Reak, Mary 
Roja, the family and friends of Merle Santos, Brenda Smith, the family and friends of 

Michael VanDusen, Anita Yepes 

Cඉඝඛඍ ඗ඎ ගඐඍ M඗ඖගඐ 
February: Good Samaritan Fund 

The Good Samaritan Fund is one of the most immediate ways to help because it 
doesn’t go to a specific organization or group of people but instead is there to help 

anyone who comes to our doors needing assistance. It could be to help a family get a 
meal or groceries, gas money for somebody trying to leave a dangerous situation or 
relocate for new job, or some other need that requires assistance. If you would like to 

contribute to this fund, checks can be made out to HTLC, and please note “Good 
Samaritan Fund” in the memo line, or note it on the envelope if giving cash. 

 
 
 


